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Regional Memorandum
No. 777, s. 2024

ONLINE SURVEY ON THE HOUSING NEEDS AND INTEREST
OF DEPED EMPLOYEES

To Regional Office Officials and Employees
Schools Division Superintendents
All Others Concerned

1. Enclosed is a copy of Memorandum OM-OUHROD-2024-2017 dated October
07, 2024 signed by Dir. WILFREDO E. CABRAL, Officer-In-Charge, Office of
the Undersecretary, Human Resource and Organizational Development and
School Infrastructure and Facilities, titled “Online Survey on the Housing
Needs and Interest of DepEd Employees.”

2. The Department of Human Settlements and Urban Development (DHSUD)
serves as the primary national government agency responsible for the
management of housing, human settlements and urban development.
DHSUD is committed to improving housing conditions and opportunities for
government employees through the Pambansang Pabahay Para sa Pilipino
(4PH) Program, which benefits employees across various National Government
Agencies (NGAS).

3. In this regard, a proposed partnership between the Department of Education
(DepEd) and DHSUD is being explored to develop a housing project tailored
specifically for DepEd employees.

4. To support the proposal, all DepEd employees are invited to participate in the
online survey regarding their housing needs and interest through this link
https://bit.ly/4PHsurveyDHSUD until November 30, 2024.

5. For more information and questions, please contact the Bureau of Human
Resource and Organizational Development — Employee Welfare Division at
bhrod.ewd@deped.gov.ph or call (02) 8633-7229.

6. Immediate and widest dissemination of this memorandum is desired.
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The Department of Human Settlements and Urban Development (DHSUD)
serves as the primary national government agency responsible for the
management of housing, human settlements and urban development. DHSUD
is committed to improving housing conditions and opportunities for
government employees through the Pambansang Pabahay Para sa Pilipino
(4PH) Program, which benefits employees across various National
Government Agencies (NGAs).

. In this spirit, a proposed partnership between the Department of Education

(DepEd) and DHSUD is being explored to develop a housing project tailored
specifically for DepEd employees. This initiative aims to address the housing
and educational infrastructure needs within our communities.
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3. To support this proposal, we invite all DepEd employees to participate in an
online survey regarding their housing needs and interest. The survey will
start immediately upon issuance of this memorandum until November
30, 2024. You can access the survey via the link below or by scanning the QR
code:

https:/ /bit.ly/4PHsurveyDHSUD
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Your feedback will provide valuable insights into housing needs and interests,
helping DepEd and DHSUD develop and implement affordable housing
programs for our government workforce.

4. If you need assistance accessing the link or QR code, or if you encounter any
issues with your Microsoft account, please reach out to your respective
Information Technology Officer (ITO) for support.

5. For more information or if you have any questions, please contact the Bureau
of Human Resource and Organizational Development — Employee Welfare

Division at bhrod.ewd@deped.gov.ph or call {02) 8633-7229.

6. Your cooperation with this memorandum is greatly appreciated.
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